Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: child adoption
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. How many adoption disruptions – after a child was placed with prospective adopters, but before an adoption order was made – occurred in each of the last five financial years (2017/18, 2018/19, 2019/20, 2020/21 and 2021/22)? 

Answer:

2017/18:  2 children (a sibling group).  Breakdown in Jan 2019. They went on to be adopted by other adopters.

2018/19:  0 

2019/20:  0

2020/21:  1 child.   Breakdown Oct 2020 (exacerbated by Covid-19).  Plan changed to long term fostering due to the therapeutic needs of the young child.

2021/22:  0

 
2. How many adoption breakdowns – i.e. the breakdown of a placement after an adoption order was made – occurred in each of the last five financial years (2017/18, 2018/19, 2019/20, 2020/21 and 2021/22)?

2017/18: 0

2018/19: 0

2019/20: 1 child from another Local Authority placed with another Agency’s adopters, but living in Leicester at the time of the disruption.

2020/21:  1 child from another Local Authority placed with another Agency’s adopters, but living in Leicester at the time of the disruption.

2021/22: 0

The report was run for ‘Children Adopted or Prospective Adoptions’ for the period 01/01/2010 to 27/05/2022; this list was then compared to the LAC in period for the same timeframe, and there were no Leicester City children looked after, where their start date was after the adoption order date.  However, Leicester City Post Adoption Service may not know if a previously adopted Leicester City child has an adoption disruption, after the first 3 years of the making of the Order; if the child has been placed out of our area, the ‘3 year rule’ means the local authority where the child lives takes up the post adoption services and support.  


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
